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Chairperson, on behalf of Malawi, I would like to thank the Regional Director for the excellent report. We are happy to note that good progress is being made in the implementation of planned activities in all areas especially in the area of WHO’s Transformation agenda whose main focus in the Region is on putting people at the centre of change through the five key initiatives.

I would also like to high light the importance of the Region being focused in accelerating progress to attain universal health coverage by year 2030. We are happy that WHO’s top priority is to support countries in ensuring that every person has access to health care without suffering any financial hardship. As countries we are committed to this and we have developed strategies to achieve universal health coverage. For example in Malawi all health services in the public health facilities, in line with our health sector strategic plan II (HSSP II), are free of charge to the user. This ensures that no one fails to get health services because of financial hardship. We are also planning to introduce health insurance.
It is also pleasing to note, Chairperson, that the Region has made  good progress in the area of Neglected Tropical Diseases (NTDs). Lympatic Filariasis has been eliminated in Malawi and this has been certified by WHO. There are also preliminary indications that Onchocerciasis is about to be eliminated in Malawi. In fact we are just waiting for certification by WHO. 
Lastly, Honourable Chairperson, I would like to thank the WHO and all other partners for the support you have given to us during the period of this report especially in the light of the COVID-19 pandemic. As stated in the report I would like to ask you to continue supporting us so that we balance our work to make sure that we do not lose the gains made in the previous years because of the COVID-19 pandemic. Indeed, the COVID-19 pandemic should be taken as an opportunity for us to strengthen our health systems.
Thank you for your attention.
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